
Sunday October 21, 2018 
 

Prelude:   “Voluntary in D Major”  - William Croft  
Call to Worship 
*Passing of the Peace  

Hymn #342 (VU): “You Servants of God” 

*Prayer and the Lord’s Prayer  
*Sanctus (p. 315 VU) 
(Children are invited to move to the front during the singing of the Sanctus.) 

Circle Time 
Announcements 
Anthem:   “Lead us, O Father”  - Michael Doswell    

Prayer of Confession and Assurance of Pardon 
Holy God, we confess the unholy attitudes and ambitions that mark us as a people of a 
society which clamours for status and riches as the measure of a successful life. When 
we look honestly at ourselves, we know we are not immune. We tend to see those who 
have "made it" in life as those on the top, those who achieve, who compete and win, and 
we judge ourselves accordingly. To give over to another, to count the cost for another, to 
suffer for another are not values we easily espouse. We would walk the way of Jesus, but 
prefer to stop short of suffering. And when we do suffer in this life, we tend to feel You 
have dealt with us unjustly. Help us to remember anew that loving is costly. And forgive 
us, we pray.  Amen. 

Psalm 104 (pg. 826 VU) 
Prayers of Thanksgiving and Intercession 
Offertory 

Our Invitation to Invest in God’s Mission 

Offertory Anthem:   “Hail, Gladdening Light”  - Charles Wood 
*Creed (pg. 918 VU) 

*Doxology 

Hymn #560 (VU): “O Master, Let Me Walk with Thee” 

Scripture Lessons:  Mark 10: 35-45  

Sermon:   “Election Ambition”  - Dr. Jeff Crittenden 

Hymn #651 (VU): “Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah” 

Choral Response #963 (VU) 

Postlude:   “Rondeau”  - Joseph Mouret    

* The asterisk indicates where those who are able are invited to stand 
  



TODAY 

 
MONDAY 8:30 a.m. 11th Step Group in the Parlour 
  1:00 p.m. Growing in Faith in the Parlour 
  4:00 p.m. MUCCS 
  7:00 p.m. Foundation in the Conference Room 
  7:30 p.m. Book Club in the Parlour 

 TUESDAY 7:30 a.m.      Sunrise Group in the Parlour 
  9:30 a.m. Prayer Group in the Parlour 
  10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting in the Conference Room 
  4:30 p.m. MUCCS  
  7:00 p.m. UCW Executive in the Conference Room   

WEDNESDAY 8:30 a.m. Shepherd’s Pie Group 
  5:00 p.m. MUCCS Training Choir 
   5:45 p.m. mCamp 
   7:30 p.m. Jubilate Bells 

 THURSDAY 5:30 p.m. MUCCS 
   7:00 p.m. Fall Bible Study in the Great Room 
   7:00 p.m. Board of Elders in the Conference Room 
  7:30 p.m. Senior Choir    

FRIDAY 12:30 p.m. Hospitality Meal Prep 
  5:00 p.m.         Hospitality Meal 

    
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
THEOLOGY TODAY – GEORGE GOTH LECTURE SERIES PRESENTS: 
Dr. Gary Badcock:   “Brexit, Trump, and the New Nativism” – A Guide for the religiously 
Perplexed.”    Saturday, October 27th from 9:00 to 11:30 a.m.   Registration:   $20.00. 

 
LIBRARY 
The recommended book this week is To Begin Again by Janet Stobie.  Three years after the 
tragic car accident, Renee and her father are starting to begin again.  Indeed, Steve begins a 
new relationship, making Renee fearful that she will lose her father's attention and 
affection.  She is also concerned that her mother will be forgotten.  Father and daughter become 
closer when they befriend a refugee family from Syria and must face the prejudice of a small 
group in the community who threaten violence. 

THE OBSERVER 
See me in the Great Room during Café Metro and after the 11:00 a.m. service:  October 21st 
and 28th to renew subscriptions or to open new subscriptions.  The annual fee is $25.00, either 
in cash or cheque payable to Metropolitan United Church.  Please let me know by email or by 
calling me at 519-657-4509 or the church office (519-432-7189, ext #22) if you wish to renew but 
are unable to make it out on Sunday.  You may also leave your renewal at the church office.  -  
Art Frankel, United Church Observer Representative 

GROWING IN FAITH 
The Growing in Faith Group continues to meet Mondays at 1:00 p.m. in the Parlour.  We will be 
completing our study of “The Holy Land Revealed.” The excellent Lecturer for these sessions is 



Jodi Magness, a world renowned archeologist.  New members are always welcome.  For 
information, please contact Art Frankel at 519-657-4509. 

 
BOOK CLUB 
Hope to see everyone Monday October 22nd at 7:30 p.m. when Kristen and Megan from the 

library will be joining us for our discussion of the "One Book One London" selection for 2018 

"Brother".  What did you think of this interesting book?  

PRAYER GROUP 
Prayer Group will meet Tuesday, October 23rd at 9:30 a.m. in the Parlour.  Fluency in prayer 
is not a requirement.  The need is for those who have concern for our church family and the 
wider community, and who will keep all requests confidential.  Contact Pat Gray at  
519-433-4738.   

BIBLE STUDY 
The second year of the Bible study using the book, “Jesus 24/7 – Guide to the Bible”, 
continues in the Great Room from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. Thursday October 25 (Matthew to Acts), 
and April 11, 18 and 25 (Romans to Revelations).  If you are interested in working through the 
New Testament in a 1-year period, please contact Eric Ross at 519-471-4612. 

METROPOLITAN’S ANNIVERSARY OFFERING – OCTOBER 28th 
The Outreach Team recommends our support of The Canada Foodgrains Bank, through the 
Caradoc Growing Project, and the London & Area Foodbank, continuing our sharing tradition.  
Please be generous. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
As part of our Sunday School Outreach Program, the children in Sunday will be organizing an 
item drive for “My Sister's Place” on Sunday, October 28th This not-for-profit organization 
provides residential and outreach services for women and their children living with the 
consequences of violence and abuse. Emily and the Sunday school students will be in the Great 
Room accepting new (never been used) items before and after the 11 o'clock service. Typical 
items needed are: female hygiene products, kleenex, deodorant, razors, shampoo & conditioner, 
body wash, body lotion, toothbrushes & toothpaste, hair brushes, hair elastics, Tim Hortons Gift 
Cards, grocery store gift cards, socks, underwear of all sizes, hats and mittens. Goodwill offering 
donations will also be greatly appreciated. Any questions, please email Emily Maharaj at 
maharaj_emily@yahoo.ca.  

YULETIDE FAIR – SATURDAY NOVEMBER 17th 

Items now being accepted for the Yuletide Fair. Saleable items should be left on the shelf inside 
the east doors of the Church off Picton St.   PLEASE:  no furniture, clothing, footwear, luggage   
bedding, stuffed items, sports equipment, magazines, etc.  Books should be clean and in good 
condition.   Electrical or electronics should be in working order and, if possible, include manuals.  
Silent Auction items and Jewellery should be left with the office. Thank you for your 
consideration.  - Joan T. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
Thank you for your positive feedback on our September update.  It’s a pleasure to serve such a 
kind and thoughtful congregation.  For our October update, we’re pleased to say our year-end 
projection has improved.    
 
However, we are still facing a shortfall of $33,000 in givings.  (That means we’re 4% short of our 
$806,000 expense budget). This $10,000 gain (over our year-end projection last month) is due 
to lower than expected expenditures.  Although the expense side of our finances is being well 

mailto:maharaj_emily@yahoo.ca


managed by each ministry at Metropolitan, we need your help on the income side.  We know 
some of you are working hard to meet your 2018 pledges, and we truly appreciate your 
efforts.  If others of you are able to help out just a little bit more, your support would go a long 
way to helping us end 2018 with a balanced budget.  
 
Please return your pledge card for 2019 and either nudge up your PAR or add a one-time gift to 
the collection plate.  With your help, we can continue to support the valuable ministries at 
Metropolitan which serve our community from this corner, through Jesus Christ.    
Respectfully, Tim Laskey, Finance Committee Chair 
 

  



 

 

 

 

                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

468 Wellington Street, London, Ontario N6A 3P8 

Tel: (519) 432-7189     Fax: (519) 432-3141 

www.metropolitanchurch.com 

Like us on Facebook at 

Metropolitan-United-Church-London-Ontario 

Senior Minister   The Rev. Dr. Jeff Crittenden, ext. #23 
   jeffcrittenden@metropolitanchurch.com 
Minister of Pastoral Care   The Rev. Herbert Summers, ext. #24 
   herbsummers@metropolitanchurch.com 
Director of Music and the Arts Dr. Gregg P. Redner, ext. #27 
   greggredner@metropolitanchurch.com 
Director of Children’s Ministries Liam Maharaj, ext. #29 
   liammaharaj@metropolitanchurch.com 
Office Administrator   Cathy Bear, ext. #21 
   admin@metropolitanchurch.com 
Sexton   John Lee 
   admin@metropolitanchurch.com 
Chair of the Board   Doug Dolman 
   admin@metropolitanchurch.com 
Finance Committee Chair   Tim Laskey 
   admin@metropolitanchurch.com 
Foundation Chair   Dr. David Keast 
   admin@metropolitanchurch.com 
Director of Community Relations Dr. Al Herrington, ext. #21 
Librarian   Linda Hoover, ext. #37 
   lindahoover@metropolitanchurch.com 

Our Mission: inviting all to know God through Jesus Christ. 

We are a congregation who value Hospitality, 

Outreach and Discipleship. 
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